
Amendment to  
 

Availability of Grant Funds (AGF)  
for FFY 2020 State Traffic Safety Information System Improvements Grant, 

Section 405(c) Funding 

 
on April 10, 2020 

 
 

 OGR issued on 4/9/20 notice of a revised Attachment A – Application document to all applicants 
that submitted letters of intent for this AGF. The new application document is at 
https://www.mass.gov/service-details/traffic-safety-grants. 
 

 The AGF is now amended to require all those awarded Section 405-c funding from it to provide 
monthly expenditure and activity reports during their contract/ISA periods. There will be no 
option for quarterly reporting. Monthly expenditure reporting is necessary for OGR to comply 
with the non-central draw requirements of Massachusetts Comptroller’s Office. 
 

 For the e-applications due by 4/16/20, OGR will accept electronic versions of hand signatures 
and dates on AGF response documents. For the hard-copy submissions, due by 4/28/20, AGF 
response documents must be hand-signed and dated in blue ink. 
 

 Webinars for applicants to make project presentations to the AGF review committee and 
interested TRCC members are still being confirmed. Full details will be announced on 4/17/20 
through OGR’s e-list for the Traffic Records Coordinating Committees and at 
https://www.mass.gov/service-details/traffic-safety-grants, including project titles, presenter 
names, call-in numbers, passwords, and other details. These webinars are being hosted by the 
applicants, not OGR.  
 
Please reserve the following tentative dates and times for webinars so far: 
 
- 4/23/20, from 10 to 11 am 
 
- 4/24/20 from 11 am to noon 
 
- 4/27/20 from 9:30 to 10:30 am 
 
- 4/27/20 from 11 am to noon 
 

Please direct questions regarding this amendment to Brook Chipman at OGR at 
brook.chipman@mass.gov.  
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